Council removes 11 abandoned boats from Formentera coastline
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The office of the environment of the Formentera Council has removed 11 watercraft including
skiffs and flotation devices abandoned along the waterline in Estany des Peix (3) and Es Cal6
(8). Councillor Daisee Aguilera, head of the office, explained not only were the boats eyesores
and lacking any identifying information, «they had been left on the public shoreline, which is
prohibited by Formentera’s regulatory code concerning use of beaches and swimming areas».

ID’ing the boats

A watchman employed by the CiF environment office spotted seven of the craft last 21
September. At that time, Aguilera said, decals were affixed that notified owners they had one
month to move the boats from public land before the Council took action and sent them to the
dump.

«Since no one came forward», Aguilera explained, «the Council went ahead with removing the
boats. A notice was then published to inform owners they had 15 business days to claim their
property, if they paid all removal costs and dump fees». Left once again with any response, the
Council proceeded to the decontamination and scrapping of the abandoned property.

Aguilera noted the same process has occurred with four other abandoned watercraft, two in the
Estany des Peix area and two in Es Cald, discovered on 28 and 30 October. After the cut-off
date of Wednesday 13 January, the craft will be sent to the scrapyard.




